
 
Sunday 24th October 2021 
 
 
My dearest brothers and sisters, 
 
Greetings my dear brothers and sisters, 
 
I trust that you have had a blessed week and that you and your families are continuing to make 
progress in your lives. Thank you for all your care and support week in and week out. I really feel 
that together we make a difference. Here's a short inspirational story.  
 
The Little Wave: 
 
A little wave was bobbing along in the ocean and was having a grand old time. He was enjoying 
the wind and the fresh air as it travelled– until he noticed that all the other waves in front of 
him were crashing against the shore. “Oh My God, this terrible”, The little wave thought. “Look 
what is happening to all the other waves and I will have to face the same fate!” 
 
When the little wave was in the state of panic another wave came across and asked the little 
wave, “Why are you distressed my friend?” 
 
The little wave said, “We are all going to crash against the shore and face our end! All of us 
waves are going to be nothing! Isn’t it terrible?” 
 
The second wave answered with a smile, “No, you don’t understand. You’re not just a wave, you 
are a part of the ocean.” 
 
Please my brothers and sisters, take time to read this again and again. It is a wonderful example 
of how we are all part of the bigger picture. We have value on this world. Please know your 
worth in this life and the contribution you make to the lives of the people around you. Never 
give up and always press ahead. 
 
As always, I end with my fondest of wishes to you and your families. I pray that God continues to 
bless and guide you. Look after yourselves and each other. 
 
Yours, 
 
Rev Fr Nicholas Nwanzi 


